SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2014 – 12:00 NOON

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Monday, February 10, 2014, at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller, Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Boihem followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Ernest Drake, III, Daryl Ferrara, Mark Griggs, William Joubert and

                                        Lucas Watkins 
Absent:  Commissioner Michael Williams
Others  Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Port Director; Helen Muller, Secretary; Bill Poland, Ranjit Gujja, Stacey Neal, Don Ellzey, The Hammond Daily Star and Bryan T .McMahan, The Ponchatoula Times
All visitors were introduced and welcomed.
Hearing no public comments, the president then asked for a motion to adopt the meeting agenda.
It was moved Commission Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Griggs that the Commission adopt the Agenda as presented.  Motion passed:  Yeas 6: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, Watkins and Nays: None   Absent: 1 Commissioner Williams. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was moved by Commissioner Drake and seconded by Commissioner Watkins that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, of its Public Hearing on the Proposed Budget for 2014 and the Regular Meeting held on December 9, 2013. Motion passed.  Call vote: 6 Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0     Absent:  1 Michael Williams

There was no meeting, January 13, 2014, due to lack of quorum.

TREASURER’S REPORT:

The Financial Reports for the month ending December 31, 2013 were presented by Treasurer Watkins.  He reported that the total revenues were $16,585.53 and the total expenses were $28,924.77, leaving a negative net income of  $12,339.24.  A brief explanation was given in response to Commissioner Joubert question regarding the negative figure shown on the Budget vs Actual year-end report under line item Retirement Contributions. Having no other comments or questions a motion for approval of the December 31, 2013 financials, as presented, was made by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Boihem.  Motion passed. Call vote:  6 Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0   Absent: 1 Williams 
Treasurer Watkins presented the January 31, 2014 Financials. He reported that the total revenues were $31,106.89 and the total expenses were $26,132.03 leaving a net income of $4,974.86. Hearing no comments, a motion for approval was made by Commissioner Drake and seconded by Commissioner Boihem. Motion passed. Call vote:  6 Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0   Absent: 1 Williams
It was moved by Commissioner Griggs and seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the Commission amend its agenda to move forward with Item One under New Business: Election of Officers for Term 2014. Motion passed.  Call vote:  Yeas:  6 Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0     Absent:  1 Michael Williams

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Election of Officers for Term 2014

It was moved by Commissioner Griggs, seconded by Commissioner Joubert, that Commissioner Boihem  be nominated and elected to serve as President of the Commission.  Motion passed. Call vote: 5 Yeas:  Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0    Absent:  1 Michael Williams  Abstained: 1 Boihem

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem, seconded by Commissioner Watkins that Commissioner Griggs be nominated and elected to serve as Vice President of the Commission. Motion passed.  Call vote:  6 Yeas:  Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0    Absent:  1 Michael Williams  

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem seconded by Commissioner Watkins, that Commissioner Ferrara be nominated and elected to serve as Secretary of the Commission.  Motion passed: Call vote:  6 Yeas:  Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0    Absent:  1 Michael Williams  

It was moved by Commissioner Ferrara, seconded by Commissioner Griggs, that Commissioner Watkins be nominated, elected to continue serving as Treasure of the Commission.  Motion passed: 6 Yeas:  Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0    Absent:  1 Michael Williams  

OLD BUSINESS:

1. DOTD – Port Priority State Project:  SPN 578-53-0012 (321)

Port director Patrick Dufresne introduced Ranjit Gujja with URS Engineering Firm.  Mr. Gujja presented a preliminary design drawing of the Bulkhead Project for the Commissioners review and discussion.  He summarized on the details focusing on the construction concepts of the tie back system for the bulkhead.  
Other matters discussed were the following:  300’ steel bulkhead, dock options, liquid bulk trans-loading, approval of final details on design, original cost,  proposed laydown area, usage of  dredge material, barge docking area, drainage, grating, dredge materials, request for bids/proposals, stone oil equipment, pipeline, spill containment mats, rail tamping, and time frame for submitting final design plans for bidding purposes.

2. Prospective Tenant (s) Update
Bill Poland, representative with Torch Energy gave an update on the recent changes in the restructuring of its companies future plans.  He reported that the Torch Energy Advisors, Incorporated, a Delaware Business Corporation would not be renewing their previous agreement for its rights to lease property at the Port Manchac facility.  The Agreement was entered on November 15, 2013 and will expire on February 15, 2014. Mr. Poland expressed his appreciation to the Port Commission for the time and efforts meeting with him during Torch’s research relating to a trans-loading project.  In concluding, Mr. Poland stated that during his research there are other companies who had shown an interest in the Port Manchac terminal and he would relate his researched material to other potential petroleum trans-loading investors/prospects in the future.  He suggested that the Commission present a comprehensive power point presentation to interested parties seeking a terminal for their operation as opposed to just talking on phone.  The port director thanked Mr. Poland for his input and stated that it would be a team effort when making reference to rail and marine benefits and cost savings on a long term basis, which includes crude oil rates. 
3. PAL Conference-

The port director announced that the Pal Conference will be held in New Orleans, LA on February 17-19, 2014 of which Port Manchac/STPPC will be co-sponsor with the Port of South Louisiana. A copy of the PAL Conference itinerary/agenda was included in the meeting packets for the Commissioner’s review.  Commissioners were asked to contact the office so reservations and registration could be confirmed.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara that the Commission approve expenditures for the $1,000  Silver Sponsorship, as co-sponsor, for the 31st Annual Pal Conference and other related fees for registrations and hotel accommodations for those Commissioners who wish to  attend the conference.  Motion passed: 6 Yeas:  Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert, and Watkins  Nays: 0    Absent:  1 Michael Williams  
Patrick Dufresne, port director mentioned a meeting was held with Randy Settoon, Dean of Southeastern College of Business.  He reported that according to the SLU Alumni News magazine a memorandum agreement was signed by Dean Settoon, and the Panama Council Authority that SLU will be an educational university in support of business education in the U.S.  The Port Commission supports this unique learning experience being offered for the purpose of professional development opportunities.  The Commission is looking forward to working with SLU in anyway in the future for the business research associated with handling container cargo with the Port of New Orleans in a combined effort that would maximize the infrastructure benefits and expansion research, in reference to the article published in the SLU Alumni News.  
4.  Invoice Payment Approval 

Treasurer Watkins presented the following invoices for the Commission’s review and payment approval:

JANUARY 13, 2014 (No meeting due to lack of quorum)

URS – Past due Inv. 5744132 amount $4,796.01  was approved for payment by e-mail.
FEBRUARY INVOICE APPROVAL 

a)  Ports Association Sponsorship Fees – Silver – Amt. $1,000

b)   Patrick Dufresne – New Computer, Printer, & ink cartridge  $580.93 (Cr. Card Reimbursement)

c)  PAL –Membership Dues for 2014  Amt. $2,000

d) TEDF  2014 Annual Dues $100.00
e)  Premier Chemicals Services - Inv. 92955 amount $385.00

f)  The Ponchatoula Times – Legal Notice  Inv. # 8069457  Amt. $128.00

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert, seconded by Commission Drake that the Commission approve payment on the invoices as presented by Treasurer Watkins.  Motion passed.  6 Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert and Watkins  Nays: None   Absent: 1  Williams
New Business:
2. Audit Engagement for Fiscal Year 2013       
    a) Resolution

A resolution was introduced, by Commissioner/Secretary Ferrara, for authorization to hire an auditor for the year ending December 31, 2013.
It was moved by Commissioner Ferrara seconded by Commissioner Watkins that the Commission approve acceptance of the proposed Audit Proposal agreement, not to exceed the amount of $4,000 from Pinell & Martinez, LLP, Certified Public Accounts, 308 South Tyler Street, Suite 4, Covington, LA 70433 and execute
the engagement contract as stipulated in its proposal to perform the audit for the year ended December 31, 2013 for the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission. Motion passed.  6 Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert and Watkins  Nays: None   Absent: 1  Williams
Remarks:
Port Director Pat Dufresne extended his congratulations to the new officers who will be serving for the 2014 term and said he looked forward to working with all the Commissioners.  He also thanked Stacey Neal, Daryl Ferrara , Don Boihem and  Bill Joubert for their support/assistance during the Southeastern business meeting in regards to the Panama Canal agreement, through joint efforts, that includes student exchange programs, international internships and trade missions with the second largest free trade zone in the world.  
The port director extended appreciation to the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission for the professional support received for the authorization to attend the upcoming Certified Port Executive Program Economic.  The 5 day learning/educational conference is related to the transportation system and the operation of ports, vessels and marine terminals.  The course sponsored by the American Association of Port Authorities, (AAPA)  covers rapidly changing regulations and requirements that affect ports, marine facilities, intermodal transportation and a diverse range of service providers.  As a result of the 5-Day program from March 10-14th, the Commission discussed changing their March meeting date.
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara that the Commission approve the expenses for the Certified Port Executive Course, CPE, (5-day) Training for the Port Director attendance and approved re-scheduling the next monthly meeting date to Tuesday, March 18, 2014.  Motion passed. 6 Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert and Watkins  Nays: None   Absent: 1  Williams

It was moved by Commissioner Griggs and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission approve and accept amending its By-Laws  in regards to change in meeting  date.  The Commission shall hold a meeting  once each month on the second, Tuesday of each month at 12:00 Noon in the meeting room of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, LA 70454.

Motion passed. 6 Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert and Watkins  Nays: None   Absent: 1  Williams
The Ports Association of Louisiana will hold its annual conference at the Omni Royal Orleans in New Orleans, LA . on February 17- 19, 2014 of which Port Manchac/STPPC will be co-sponsor/host along with the Port of South Louisiana.  Commissioners planning to attend should contact the office to make their conference registration. 
Daryl Ferrara expressed his thanks to the Commissioners and Office Staff for having had the honor to serve as its President, as it was a challenging and interesting year with lots of port accomplishments.  He also extended his thanks to the Tangipahoa Economic Development for their support and the working relationships with potential tenants  seeking a location at the Port Manchac  terminal.

President Don Boihem expressed his thanks  to everyone for allowing him another opportunity to serve as the STPPC President and looks forward to working with the Commission to continue the re-development of the Port Manchac inter-modal terminal.  In concluding his remark he wished to add an item on the agenda in reference to salary adjustments.  In closing, president Boihem wants to add an item on the March agenda in regards to salary adjustments .
Having no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner  Drake that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion passed. 6 Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Griggs, Joubert and Watkins  Nays: None   Absent: 1  Williams
The meeting was adjourned at 12:45 p.m.







_______________________






              Daryl Ferrara, Secretary
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